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Supervised Learning
We continue to provide supervised learning in school for Key Worker and Vulnerable children. Numbers have rocketed for this since March by almost 400%. 
We would remind those parents availing of this to ensure children have the work materials they need with them on the days the children are in school and that the hours of operation are from 9am until 1pm (Nursery), 1.25pm (P1-3) or 2.25pm (P4-7). The times are staggered to reduce contact between families. 
We would also remind those families to let the school know as soon as possible which days the children will be attending the following week so we can organise our staff cover accordingly.
School is a last resort for Key Workers and only to be used where no other childcare is available - where someone is working from home the children should also be at home.

Work pack collection
Work packs will be available for collection at the school. 
Please take care of any text books that are sent home. Any damaged or lost books will be charged for as usual.
Times are staggered to allow for social distancing as best we can – we apologise for any inconvenience but health and safety of pupils, staff and parents remains a priority in these times.

Friday 	8.30am – 8.50am   P4 and P7
Monday 	8.30am – 8.50am   P1, P5 and P6
	     	1pm – 1.20pm        P2 and P3
Nursery have made alternative arrangements with their parents.

Department of Education regulations now state that any pupil not engaging with the remote / blended learning will now be marked absent on the system.
Teachers have been instructed to follow up, by phone, any pupil who is regularly not completing their work to ascertain the reason why. 
Collecting / returning material from school - protocols
Parents should wear a mask, respect social distancing and enter through the door their children enter class – ie the external door nearest their classroom. Please note P2 materials to be collected from the P1 room. As soon as you have collected or left off materials, please exit the school immediately – do not loiter as we want to avoid any unnecessary mixing / crowding.

 

